
Moore Land and Cattle, LLC 
C/O J. Duane Stevenson 
3473 West, 3450 North 

Moore, ID 83255 
Tim Luke 
Manager, Water Distribution 
State of Idaho Dept. Of Water Resources 
322 East Front St., P.O. Box 83720 
Boise, ID 83720-0098        June 28, 2007 
 
Re: Curtailment of Ground Water Rights with Priority Dates Later than December 9, 
1990 Located in IDWR Administrative Basin 34 and Water District No. 34–Blue Lakes 
Delivery Call. 
 
Affected Right Nos: 34-7588 
 
Dear Mr. Luke, 
 
Pursuant to our June 26th conversation, IDWR records indicate that Soelberg Farms is the 
holder of a consumptive water right with a priority date later than December 9, 1990. In 
June, 2006, the Willard H. and Ethel P. Stevens Trust purchased the parcel on which that 
well sits, and executed appropriate transfer documents with IDWR. This right is currently 
in permit form, approved July 31, 1998 for stockwater use for 500 head of range cattle, 
with a diversion rate of 0.11 CFS. Moore Land and Cattle currently leases the property. 
 
The sole purpose of the well is to provide water to livestock on that pasture. It has a three 
horse power submersible pump which routes water through 2" pvc pipe to three stock 
tanks and one frost-free spigot. The stock tanks have a capacity of 12,000 gallons 
collectively, and each is equipped with a float valve. By any estimate, it appears unlikely 
that the daily output of the well would exceed the 13,000 gallon per day cutoff set by IC 
§42-111, IC §42-1401A(11), and IDAPA 37.03.11.20.11.  
 
On a good year, the pasture probably has a carrying capacity of 500 head. However, this 
year has been very dry, so we pulled all but fifty head off last week. Considering that, the 
total water consumption is probably less than 1,000 gallons per day at this time, and will 
continue at that rate or lower through the end of the year.  
 
Yours Very Truly, 
 
 /S/ 
          
 
Tyrel D. Stevenson 
Wiebe & Fouser, P.A.         
802 Arthur St. 
Caldwell, ID 83605 



 
       


